
     

Summary for School Council meeting on January 21, 2025. 

On January 21st, 2025, a regular School Council meeting took place. 

Amanda Romey (AR) started the meeting by presenting the Director’s report. AR shared that 9 new 
students joined the school in January, with 1 more application pending. Due to space limitations in Grades 7 
and 8, the six-day rotation system was introduced to better manage schedules. Updates were given on 
admissions policy revisions and legal requirements for documentation, as well as regulatory changes 
affecting preschool subsidies. She also reported that the school had submitted its CIS documentation and is 
preparing for a synchronized accreditation visit scheduled for March 1–7. Feedback from a recent MYP team 
visit was positive. 

Kristine Daktere (KD) presented updates from Operations. On the facilities side, KD reported 
progress on development plans for the Kalnciema 118 (K118) property. The Skanstes 27 project has cleared 
key approvals, with procurement starting in February for construction and furnishing. 

Financial updates included preparation of budget scenarios for 2025/26 and the launch of the 2024 
audit. Continuing with the Governance Committee, members reported on aligning school policies with 
accreditation standards and noted that preparations for the Annual General Meeting are in progress. 

The meeting concluded with updates from the Child Protection Committee. AR shared that the 
school is strengthening student well-being systems, particularly in transitions between PYP, MYP, and DP. 
New student orientation and inclusion efforts are also being enhanced. Please feel free to contact us at 
school.council@isriga.lv in case of any questions or comments. 

Thank you! 

 


